
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

A Message from  
Mr Nash 

 

A warm welcome back, we hope everyone had a lovely half term.  We’ve reached the final few weeks 
before the summer holidays.    
 
There’s lots to fit in, so to stay up to date, please make sure to regularly check the school calendar on 
our website and note all key dates in your diary. 
 
Thank you for your continued support! 
 

Reminder  
INSET Day on Friday 

13th June 

A reminder that school is closed to children this Friday 13th June for a Staff In-service training day.  
School reopens on Monday 16th June.    
 

Hot Topic for E-
Safety  

Hot topic – The focus this summer – YouTube 
 
While we’ve seen a decline in incidents of online bullying at school, concerns remain about children 
accessing inappropriate content on YouTube. Some pupils are encountering disturbing material, 
including content related to violence, terrorism, and pornography. This can be deeply unsettling and 
difficult for young minds to process. 
 
At Round Hill, we are committed to safeguarding our pupils. We want to be clear: children should not 
be exposed to this kind of content. We are here to support you in setting boundaries at home, and we 
want to remind you that the school will take appropriate action if we become aware of underage or 
unsafe use of online platforms. 
 
What Parents Need to Know About YouTube 
YouTube is the world’s most popular video-sharing platform, with around two billion users each month. 
It’s also the second most visited website globally. YouTube recommends users be at least 13 years old, 
anyone can access videos without an account. To create a channel, users must be 18 or older (or 13+ 
with parental permission). 
 
If your child is using the standard version of YouTube, we strongly urge you to reconsider. Exposure to 
adult content can have serious and lasting effects. Fortunately, there are steps you can take to make 
their online experience safer. 
 
How do I keep my child safe when using You Tube? 
Here’s everything you need to know.   
 

Storage of packed 
lunches at School 

Following an email sent to all schools from the local authority this week about packed lunch storage, I 
wanted to share what we’re doing at Round Hill – and how you can support us: 
 
What We’re Doing at School: 

 Storing sandwich trollies in the coolest areas of the school. 

 Keeping them out of direct sunlight throughout the day. 
What You Can Do at Home: 

 Use an insulated lunch bag for your child’s packed lunch. 

 Include an ice pack to help keep food fresh and safe until lunchtime. 
 
These small steps go a long way in keeping your child’s lunch safe and tasty. Thank you for your 
continued support! 
 

Staffing Update 

Staff News 
We’re delighted to share some happy news - Mrs Bond and Mr Khalique are expecting their second 
child! Please join us in congratulating them. Mrs Bond will remain with us until the October half term 
before beginning her maternity leave. 

Reflecting          Daring          Persevering          Dreaming           Together 

 

Round Hill Bulletin 10: 11th June 2025 

A copy is on the School Website. 
 

‘Dream, believe, achieve together’ 
 
 
 

 

https://www.roundhill.notts.sch.uk/calendar/?calid=2&pid=49&viewid=15
https://parentzone.org.uk/article/youtube
https://www.roundhill.notts.sch.uk/page/?title=Communications+2023%2D24&pid=1096&action=saved


Staff Leaving Round Hill 
At the end of the summer term, we will be saying goodbye to three valued members of our team: 

- Miss Stephenson will be continuing her work supporting secondary students through 
mentoring and sign language. 

- Mrs Paterson is moving on to a new teaching role closer to home. 
- Ms Smith is hopefully embarking on a new career path supporting children through Virtual 

Schools. 
We thank them all for their dedication and contributions to Round Hill and wish them every success in 
their next chapters. 
 
Behind the scenes, we’ve been working hard to ensure a smooth transition for our children in 
September 2025. We’ll share more details about staffing arrangements in the next Bulletin once 
everything is finalised. 
 

Vacancy in the 
School Office 

We are seeking to appoint an Office Administrator to join our busy and friendly school office.  Do you 
have administration and reception experience? Would you like to work in term time and have the 
school holiday periods off? If so, we would love to hear from you.  The role is for 15 hours per week: 8.00 
a.m. to 4.00 p.m. on a Monday and 12.00 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. on a Tuesday and Wednesday. Whilst these 
are the desired hours, the hours on a Tuesday and Wednesday may be negotiable. 
 
Further details can be found on our Vacancies page on our school website. 
 

Helping Prepare your 
Child for the next 

School Year  

We have an extensive and well tried and tested transition programme, planned to ensure that the 
children feel confident and secure about the move to their new class/school next year.   
 
If you’d like help to support your child, then please read our advice on this page of the school website. 

 
If you don’t get time to read the extensive information on the link the key points are: 

 Talk to your child about the upcoming class/school change. 

 Keep it positive and casual. 

 Don’t share your own worries. 

 Normalize their feelings and offer reassurance. 

 Encourage problem-solving and resilience. 

 Use past successes to boost confidence. 

 Let them express feelings through drawing or writing. 

 Clearly explain daily routines and plans.  
  

Transition Events 
 

 

It is hard to believe that it’s almost the end of the academic year and as you would expect, we have 
been preparing for the children to move on to the next stage in their learning journey for some time 
now. The staff have been busy completing their end of year Teacher Assessments and writing your 
child's report, which will be available electronically on Friday 11th July 2025. 
 
You may remember we will have a different class structure next year.  Click here to reread the letter 
that explained the details.  We believe these changes will have a positive impact on every child’s 
learning journey.  
 
There are several transition events planned which will aim to ensure your child is able to complete the 
current year and then settle well when they return in the autumn term.  All of the below dates are on 
the school website already, but please make a note of these dates in your diary:   
  
1) Class Swap Morning:  Wednesday 2nd July, 9.00 a.m. to 12.00 p.m. Children will find out which class 
they will be in for the next school year and will spend the morning with their new teacher and class. 
(Year 6 have their own arrangements planned.)  
 
For all pupils 
2) After School Open Afternoon (for all pupils): Tuesday 15th July 3.35 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. An opportunity 
for all parents to visit their child’s current class teacher.  Collect your child in the normal way and make 
your way to your child’s classroom from the playground.  Followed by: 
 
For EYFS to Year 5 
3) Meet the New Teacher Events A and B (for Years EYFS – Year 5):  
(This is the same event repeated twice in case you have children in different year groups) 
Event A - Tuesday 15th July: 4.00 p.m. to 4.20 p.m. and repeated again at  
Event B - Tuesday 15th July: 4.25 p.m. to 4.45 p.m.   

https://www.roundhill.notts.sch.uk/page/?title=Vacancies&pid=621
https://www.roundhill.notts.sch.uk/page/?title=Class+Organisation+%2D+Helping+Prepare+for+the+next+School+Year&pid=214
https://www.roundhill.notts.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=7672&type=pdf


 
The Meet the New Teacher Events are for parents with children in EYFS to Year 5 (i.e. Years 1-6 as of 
September 2025) and will provide information relating to your child’s transition to their new class.   
 
The aim of the ‘Meet the New Teacher’ event is to ease transition and to be familiar with the routines 
of the new class.  All slides referred to during this event will be put on the school website afterwards 
for any parents who are not able to attend. 
 
If you are only attending the event at 4.00 p.m. and/or only attending the event at 4.25 p.m. please 
enter school through the main entrance.  
 

Arbor – School Meals 

If your child is in Years 3-6 and has school meals, please remember to check your account weekly to 
ensure that there is sufficient money in your account to pay for the school meals.  Arbor does not send 
reminders to you so you do need to check this and top up your account accordingly. 
 

Arbor Account for 
Year 6 Leavers 

If your child is in Year 6, please start to plan how much money you need in your child’s meal account to 
pay for meals until the end of term.  If you have any money left in your child’s account at the end of the 
school year then please email the school office at this point to request a refund.   
 

Sun Safety 

At Round Hill, we want children and staff to enjoy the sun safely. We work with staff, pupils and parents 
to achieve this through:  EDUCATION, PROTECTION and HYDRATION.   
 
We frequently talk about how to be safe in the sun in classes and during assemblies in the summer 
term.  
 
Our Sun Safety page on the school website has a PowerPoint presentation that the classes will be using.  
You may find it useful to take a look to back up these important key messages. 
 
In summary: please apply sun screen in the morning before school, bring a named hat to school, 
remember to drink plenty of water and take regular breaks from the sun.   
 

MHST 

The Mental Health Support Team (MHST) is holding a webinar on Wednesday 18th June for 
parents/carers of primary aged children to explore mental health difficulties in children. Further 
information and details of how to join the meeting can be found on the flyer on our school website. 
 

Reminder - 
ACE Sports Coaching 

Holiday Club 

As mentioned in the last Bulletin, ACE Sports Coaching will be holding a holiday club at Round Hill during 
weeks commencing 4th August, 18th August and 25th August 2025.  A flyer will be coming out shortly 
with details of how to book a place with them.    
 

TGR Embroidery 

One of our local uniform providers, TGR Embroidery, has recently moved premises 109a High Road, 
Beeston, Nottingham, NG9 2LH.  https://tgr-embroidery.co.uk/ 
 

Community Leaflets 
on Website 

A reminder to regularly visit the Community Leaflets page on our school website which we update as 
and when we receive new flyers.  Please click here to visit the page. 
 

Fun Run Thank You 

Thank you to Natalie Hardwicke once again and her team of PTA volunteers for organising the school 
Fun Run 2025.  The children had an amazing time and we raised lots of money for school too.    

 PTA Update 

PTA Update 
 

The weeks are starting to slip by for the end of term and we have 2 exciting events left! 
 
Summer Fair / Football fun: Saturday 21st June 12-3pm 
We are looking forward to seeing many of you at the summer fair, the year 6’s are organising 
their £ project stalls. We will have the tombola, raffle and other fun activities for the children 
to enjoy.  Our raffle prizes include Wembley tickets, clip and climb vouchers, goodies from 
Boots and Tesco, a voucher for the new stay and play cafe in the square and more! The ice 
cream van will be there and we will be providing refreshments/licensed bar/soft drinks and 
hot food. 
 
We also have the added bonus of our football funday where trainers and a sense of humour 
is all that is needed! Grown ups can sign up to play in small teams by using the link below and 

https://www.roundhill.notts.sch.uk/page/?title=Sun+Safety&pid=1093&action=saved
https://www.roundhill.notts.sch.uk/page/?title=Community+Leaflets&pid=397&action=saved
https://tgr-embroidery.co.uk/
https://www.roundhill.notts.sch.uk/page/?title=Community+Leaflets&pid=397&action=saved


if your little ones are football mad they can join in with the keepy uppy competition and beat 
the goalie stall! 
 
If you have any donations for the tombola then pop them into the box in the reception at 
school. Plus any cake donations on the day would be great, just head to refreshments to drop 
them off. 
 
As you can tell this is a big event and we do need volunteers, if you could sign up for an hour 
that would be amazing - just use the same link below to see what you can help with (jobs 
include taking donations on the door/ selling raffle tickets/ selling refreshments and we do 
have some football themed stalls you can help with too). 
 
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/roundhillpta/?event=event&ev 
 
Summer festival: Friday 18th July, 6-9pm 
(This is the end of term bash but just slightly rebranded this year.)  
We welcome families to join us with their picnics to celebrate the end of term. We have an 
ice cream van booked and a face painter. We will be providing music and refreshments (with 
a licensed bar and soft drinks/snacks). We would like to have large garden games on the field 
if the weather is kind to us so if you have any you can lend - please let me know via 
rhacommittee@gmail.com  
 
Other news: 
Thank you to everyone who donated to Round Hill Fun run, the children had a great time last 
term on the inflatables and the weather helped too! The just giving page open till the end of 
June, so there is still time to add any sponsorship money or entry fees (suggested donation £2 
per child) just see the link below. 
Thank you to Nat for organising it and to the volunteers who helped on the day. 
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/rha-funrun2025 
 
Pre- loved uniform - we will put the rails out for the last week of term incase you want to be 
organised for next term - plus you can email any requests via our email address.  
 
Thanks  
Helen & The PTA Team. 
 

 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/roundhillpta/?event=event&ev
mailto:rhacommittee@gmail.com
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/rha-funrun2025

